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[bookmark: _GoBack]School Calendar – WV2 Campus			                        February 2, 2018
Check the website calendar for all practices, rehearsals, and clubs @ http://westvalley2.americanprep.org/
Check the Facebook page for fun information @ https://www.facebook.com/americanprepWV2
Friday, February 2				Spirit Wear Day!
Friday, February 2				9th Grade Winter Dance 4pm-6pm @Megaplex
Saturday, February 3				Madrigals & 5th Grade Choir Performance at Lux Aeterna  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Mon.-Fri. Feb. 5-Feb. 9			Athletics Fundraiser – goodies & bake sale
Monday, February 5				4-6th Grade Field Trips
Thursday, February 8				6th Grade Galaxy Quest
Thursday, February 8				5th Grade Maturation Night
							Boys @6pm Girls @7pm
Friday, February 9				K-3 Field Trips
Friday, February 9				3rd Grade Tea Party 1:15pm-3pm
Friday, February 9				Spirit Wear Day for 4-12 grade
Friday, February 9				HS Boys Basketball vs Draper APA 5:30pm
							Senior Night
Saturday, February 10				HS Dance The Stars Gala 7pm-9pm semi-formal
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Looking Ahead…………
Monday, February 12				12th Grade Supreme Court Visit
Wednesday, February 14			Elementary only Early Dismissal 12pm/12:20pm
							(teacher grading day)
Wednesday, February 14			Senior Picture Day
Wednesday, February 14			7th Grade 70’s Flashback Party 12:47pm-3:45pm
Thursday, February 15				School Spelling Bees 12:50pm
Thursday, February 15				Spirit Wear Day!
Thursday, February 15				Spirit Night at Chick-fil-A 5:30pm-7:30pm
							3246 S 5600 W
Friday, February 16				District Science Fair
Friday, February 16				Elementary - End of 3rd Term
February 19-February 23			No School – Midwinter Break
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Tuesday, February 27				12th Grade College Visits
Tuesday, February 27				11th Grade ACT Test
Tuesday, February 27				7th-10th Grade Spring Testing
Wednesday, February 28			Red Cross Blood Drive
Wednesday, February 28			8th Grade Explosive Extravaganza
Wednesday, February 28			Secondary Vision Screenings
Thursday, March 1				SheTech 9th-12th Grade Expo Center
Thursday, March 1				Parent Teacher Conferences 3pm-7pm
Friday, March 2				No School
Parent Teacher Conferences 8am-12:30pm
Friday, March 2				Band & Orchestra Festival
Friday, March 2				SUU Trip for Juniors
Saturday, March 3				Expanding Your Horizons 6th-8th Grade Girls @UVU
Thursday, March 8				District Spelling Bee

Dear American Prep Families,

February Builder Theme: I am a builder when I befriend others.
We are Builders when we make sure everyone knows we are their friends. We don’t need to know someone well to befriend them. We just have to have a willing attitude. Here at our school we have many opportunities to befriend others. Greeting each other, saying kind words, helping without being asked, and working together to solve problems are just a few examples. It is all about caring for those around us.

Our tradition at American Preparatory Academy is to spend the month of February focusing on how we can demonstrate caring for our families, our school community and others in our world. We are excited for this month’s events as we celebrate and build these caring qualities.

We focus on “caring and sharing” around the time of Valentine’s Day. We encourage students to show they care by doing good deeds for others all during February. We briefly teach the students about the American tradition of Valentine’s Day.  

As a reminder, we do not hold Valentine’s Day parties or celebrations. We DO focus on caring and sharing all during the month.  However, parents of elementary students MAY send Valentines and a small, wrapped treat to a student’s classmates on a designated day (this year February 14) under the following conditions:
1. All students are included in the giving – cards must be given to all classmates if you plan to do cards.
2. The treat can be put in the backpack and taken home (please no donuts, muffins, cupcakes, cookies – only wrapped treats like a small piece of candy are ok).

Teachers will allow students to share their Valentines during lunchtime on the designated day.
Teachers will provide a class list to parents a week before Valentine’s Day, attached to the learning plan. PARENTS DO NOT NEED TO PROVIDE VALENTINES AND TREATS. This is just for parents who strongly desire to do so.

4th-6th Grade Field Trips
4th-6th Grade field trips are scheduled for Monday, February 5th. The 6th grade students will have the pleasure of attending the Clark Planetarium as well as going on an architectural walking tour in downtown SLC, the 5th graders will have a full day of attending the Capitol, the DUP museum and the Leonardo while our 4th grade students will stay on campus and have fun with science as they participate in a variety of culminating activities! The teachers have planned a day of excitement and learning!

.  

Senior Night @the APA Basketball Game Friday, February 9
All students, families and friends are invited to come watch and cheer on the APA Eagles home team as our seniors play their final home game on Friday, February 9th at 7pm. The team has worked hard this season learning new skills and spending countless hours on the court laboring together to create a spirit of comradery and friendship. Join us and show your APA school spirit while supporting our seniors in their final home game! 

Show extra school spirit by wearing American Prep spirit wear! Items may be purchased at the spirit store on line or at the JH office. We have t-shirts, hoodies, jackets and more! We’d love to see lots of APA gear fill the stands at the Friday night game.

Athletics Fundraiser Goodies & Bake Sale February 5th-9th
Our amazing athletics teams will be selling all kinds of goodies before and after school as well as during lunchtimes to raise funds for the cost of running the sports programs. If you would like to drop off donated baked goods to sell you may do so at any of the offices during the week of February 5th. The athletics department and hungry students will thank you! Encourage your students to earn extra money to support the goodies and bake sale being held February 5th-February 9th.

Community News
Free DACA Workshop held on February 3 @ Centro Civico Mexicano 155 South 600 West in Salt Lake. Doors open at 10am. Free assistance with DACA applications from licensed and experienced immigration attorneys – bring your work permit, a copy of your last application. All other materials will be provided.

Chick-Fil-A Spirit Night
Please join us on February 15th from 5:30-7:30 at the West Valley Chick-Fil-A located at 3246 S 5600 W! Chick-Fil-A will generously donate 20% of purchases that night to APA if you bring in your APA flier (included with the newsletter). YOU MUST HAVE THE FLIER FOR THE DONATION TO APPLY TO APA. You can also show them a picture of the flier on your phone. Come join us for a fun night! 

Annual Enrollment MANDATORY Parent Meeting
Pull out your calendar, phone, planner, sticky notes--whatever your preferred method is for organizing your life--and please write down these important dates and times for our “Celebration of Excellence” mandatory annual enrollment Parent Meeting:

Tuesday, March 6 @ 8:30am OR 2pm (parents of elementary students entering 1st-6th grade)
Thursday, March 8 @ 8:30am OR 6pm (parents of elementary students entering 1st-6th grade)
Saturday, March 10 @ 9am (parents of elementary students entering 1st-6th grade)

Tuesday, March 13 @ 8:30am OR 2pm (parents of secondary students entering 7th-12th grade)
Thursday, March 15 @ 8:30am OR 6pm (parents of elementary students entering 1st-6th grade)
Saturday, March 17 @ 9am (parents of secondary students entering 7th-12th grade)

We look forward to meeting with all of you at this annual event!  This is an opportunity to give our stakeholders--you, our amazing APA parents--a report on the academic year, discuss pertinent school topics and to distribute the registration packets necessary to complete the first step in the re-enrollment for next year.  Our veteran parents already know this—but may we stress for the benefit of our newer parents that this is one of our mandatory meetings during the year.  To most easily accommodate your schedules, we will be holding the meeting at 10 different times.   You only need to attend one.  Please make arrangements to have at least one parent in attendance. Doors will lock promptly at start time and there will be no late admittance. Families that do not attend an enrollment meeting will be dropped from enrollment at American Prep.

We look forward to seeing you and having this first enrollment step complete.  We are excited for this opportunity to celebrate the excellence of American Prep and our West Valley 2 campus!

Welcome Joanne Steveson – Elementary Secretary
We’d like to welcome Mrs. Steveson to American Preparatory Academy! You may have seen her this past week in the elementary office working closely with Mrs. Lobo-Blanco. We are excited for her to join the APA family. Please stop by, say Hi and introduce yourself next time you are in the building as she is getting to know students, families and staff. Mrs. Steveson may be reached at jsteveson@apamail.org. 

Lost & Found
Please have your student(s) stop by the lost and found located in the elementary foyer. There are many items that have been “lost” and we’d love for them to be found! All unclaimed items will be donated to charity on Feb. 9th

Carpool Reminders
During carpool in the morning and after school please remember to pull as far forward along the curb as you can. This helps open up more of the curb for the cars behind you so more families can safely drop off or pick up their children. If everyone pulls all the way forward it makes the process more efficient and safe. Thank you for doing your part!

Social Media
Social media accounts are websites and other online means of communication that are used by large groups of people to share information and to develop social and professional contacts. We have noticed some wrecker behavior appearing on social media with our APA students that could be group chats, photos, or videos being shared.  As parents, we encourage you to be a part of your student’s social media accounts and all activity that occurs on them. Here is a great link with information about the different social media accounts available and what legal ages the students MUST be in order to sign up for the account. https://smartsocial.com/app-guide-parents-teachers/

Be A Hero For Our Students 
Are you passionate about your child’s after school programs and activities?  Do you want to institute a new staff appreciation initiative?  Are you concerned about APA families who are experiencing hardships?  Have you dreamed of establishing a scholarship?  Do you have innovative ideas about how to fundraise?  Is your business looking for a sponsorship opportunity?  Do you enjoy working with creative, capable individuals?  Are you curious about who we are and what we do?  

If you are looking for a way to contribute to APA, this is the time.  Friends of APA is looking for volunteers with a variety of imaginative ideas, talents, and skills.  We provide financial support and resources to enhance the learning environment of our students and our organization is evolving right now!

Think about the last time you contributed your time and talents to an important endeavor.  How did you feel - confident, compassionate, connected?  Those heroic feelings result in greater energy, less depression, and increased self-worth.  

Be a hero for our students by giving just a few hours a month!  Are you passionate about marketing, organizing, writing, photography, web design, event planning, social media, program development, donor recognition, or community outreach?  Sign up, ask questions, or provide feedback by contacting Whitney Haselden whaselden@apamail.org

Spelling Bees
The classroom bees will be next week (teachers will determine the day and time) and our school bees will be held the Thursday, February 15th.  We are excited to have the opportunity to have our 4th-8th grade school champs compete in the APA-District spelling bee in March. All are invited to attend and support our students at these events.  It should be a full, fun month!

Staff Appreciation Week Volunteers & Donations Needed
Staff Appreciation Week is March 19th-23rd and we need many volunteers to make it a success! This is a fun event organized by parent volunteers to show the gratitude we have for our APA staff. We love our kids’ teachers, and all of those around the school that take care of our children each day. This is a really special way to get in your volunteer hours and as parents, show appreciation we have for the APA staff!   We will be providing meals to staff throughout the week and we need more parent volunteers like us to help with set up and serving of these meals. If you are able to donate time, please go to:
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f094cabab2ca3ff2-staff1
 
We also need donations of items to help complete these meals. For a list of the items needed and to sign up, please go to: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f094cabab2ca3ff2-staff

If you own a business or know of someone who does, or would just like to donate something else, we are also taking monetary or gift card donations for this event. Please contact Nancy Patterson at npatterson@apamail.org or Allison Dexter at allieldexter@gmail.com if you have donations or questions about this event. We would love to have you help with this event! Look for information about door decorating in the newsletter next week  

Nurse’s Station
We hope you are having a great year so far!  It is hard to believe that February is upon us! Winter season can mean lice season.  Lice are small insects that live close to the head.  They do not spread disease, but can be itchy and uncomfortable for children.  And they can be shared and passed around among children.  We have attached some links to information about lice, and what to do if you find your child has lice.  We encourage parents to check your children for lice periodically.  There are some simple remedies for lice that you do at home.

The CDC’s guidelines can be found at:
https://www.cdc.gov/parasites/lice/head/gen_info/faqs.html
https://www.cdc.gov/parasites/lice/head/gen_info/faqs_treat.html
https://www.cdc.gov/parasites/lice/head/prevent.html

Contact APA’s new school nurse, Tatem Sanford, at nurse@apamail.org with questions. Ms. Sanford will spend most Tuesdays at on campus, but is also available by email for any questions. 

Sistema News
Sistema would like to thank ALL of the amazing staff and families that joined us for the Grizzlies Guns 'N Hoses game this past Saturday. It was so wonderful to see the section of over 90 APA supporters there to cheer us on. Sistema Strings did a GREAT job as we played for pre-game entertainment in the concourse as well as 1st intermission entertainment. It was breathtaking having the opportunity to play "God Bless America" for the ENTIRE stadium as the team was heading out to 2nd intermission. What a wonderful experience that our students and families will remember!

Our FREE Suzuki parent classes will be beginning on Wednesday, March 7th. It is a series of four classes where we will learn about the Suzuki Method, ideas on how to motivate your children to practice, enjoying the journey of learning to play an instrument and have a lot of fun! Please email Mrs. Christensen at tchristensen@apamail.org to be added to the list. 

Carson Smith Special Needs Scholarship Notification
School districts and charter schools are required by Utah law, 53A1a-704(10), to inform parents of students with IEPs enrolled in public schools, of the availability of a scholarship to attend a private school through the Carson Smith Scholarship Program.  More information is available at http://www.schools.utah.gov/sars/Quick-Links/Carson-Smith-Scholarship.aspx.  A link to this website is also available on www.americanprep.org.  For assistance, you may contact your school special education case manager.

Parents of AP Students
Second semester is here already. Our hard-working AP students are making great progress. AP teachers are working diligently to prepare them for college entrance and the big exams later this spring. The majority of AP students elect to purchase the year-end exam. The cost is $94 per exam, or $53 if your family participates in the federal Free/Reduced lunch program. For your convenience we’ve added the AP fees to Aspire profiles; if your student later decides not to test they can be removed. We also allow multiple small payment installments to help ease this process. We’re accepting payments in the high school office now. You can even pay over the phone. All exams must be paid in full before March 16, 2018. Please do not allow high cost stop your student from engaging in the exam. If your family requires assistance, please have an adult contact Mr. Guido privately and options can be discussed. Although this exam is not required, APA does highly recommend it. Passing the test with a score of 3 or higher typically equates to college credit at their future university. 




Achieving Academic Success and Developing Good Character
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